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2023-2024 School Year 

Greetings from Helena High School! 

I trust you all had a memorable summer vacation and you and your 
family took full advantage of all the opportunities our community and 
state have to offer! 

I am entering my 32nd year at Helena High School – 12th as the princi-
pal of our school! Wow! Not sure how that time has gone so fast. I am 
a big baseball fan (Go Twins!) and the start of the school year brings 
the same excitement to me as opening day. The great feeling of opti-
mism for all of the great things that will become of the season! The 
school is already a buzz of activity and I look forward to welcoming 
our new and returning teachers and staff in a couple of weeks. I espe-
cially can’t wait to welcome our student body back and to see them 
grow and develop as they navigate their ways to their ultimate goals 
and visions for themselves. It’s an honor to be a part of that.  

This newsletter has a wealth of information in it! Please take some time to review and highlight all the 
important dates for your students. Of course, if you have any questions, do not hesitate to contact us 
at school and we will gladly answer any questions that you may have.  

Welcome back and as always, GO BENGALS!  

Steve Thennis 
Principal 
Helena High School 

FIRST DAY OF SCHOOL  

FRESHMAN BENGAL BEGINNINGS 

AUGUST 30, 2023 

ENTER THROUGH THE EAST GYM DOOR  

 

UPPER CLASSMAN 

AUGUST 31, 2023 

WELCOME BACK STUDENTS! 



 

 

 

 

 

STUDENT SCHEDULE POWERSCHOOL ACCESS  
AUGUST 23 

 
Students (per grade) can begin accessing their schedules on-line through their Power School ac-
count on August 23rd.  Freshman and out-of-district students will receive their schedules through 
a different communication, as they do not have Power School access.  Please keep an eye on your 
email the week of August 21 for further directions.  
 

Students who have an incomplete schedule or those missing a course required for graduation, can 

meet with their school counselor for a schedule change. Appointments will be required. Please 

contact your school counselor via email to set-up an appointment. 

 

Wednesday, August 23 

Seniors- 8:30-11:30 AM 

Juniors- 12:30-3:30 PM 

Thursday, August 24 

New Students (10 AM – 2 PM) 

 

Friday, August 25 

Sophomores- 8:30-11:30 AM 

Freshman- 12:30-3:30 PM 

 

 

  

A-E Mrs. Jaime Pandis 

 jpandis@helenaschools.org 

 324-2227 

F-L Mrs. Ellaina Staldine 

 estaldine@helenaschools.org 

 324-2224 

M-R Mr. Jason Murgel  

 jmurgel@helenaschools.org 

 324-2226 

S-Z Mrs. Chrissy Murgel 

 cmurgel@helenaschools.org 

 324-2223 

HELENA HIGH SCHOOL COUNSELORS  



  

 

 

 

Do you need to see your Assistant Principal?   

The Helena High School Assistant Principals 

are assigned to students based on their last 

name.  Here’s how to reach them. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Mrs. Julie TeNyenhuis 

jtenyenhuis@helenaschools.org 

 324-2204 

  

Mr. Willie Schlepp 

wschlepp@helenaschools.org 

 324-2205 

HELENA HIGH ASSISTANT PRINCIPALS 

 

 

PARENTS on 

POWER SCHOOL 

 

 

Did you move recently?  You have the ability to update your phone, address, 

and email address on Power School.   

This will help keep you up-to-date on activities and events at HHS! 
https://hsd.powerschool.com/public/home.html  

If you have lost your password, please contact Jodi Neary (324-2214) and she’ll 

be able to help you retrieve it.  Her email is:  jneary@helenaschools.org 

mailto:jtenyenhuis@helenaschools.org
https://hsd.powerschool.com/public/home.html
mailto:jneary@helenaschools.org
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Driver’s Education information is located at 

 http://helenaschools.org/departments/traffic-education/ 

Registration will be determined in early September.  Registration will only be available during the 

dates listed.  Classes and drive times are schedule by the instructor.    

 

 

DRIVER’S EDUCATION FALL 2023 

The Helena High School Yearbook staff is always looking  
for great pictures to use in the yearbook.   

If you have some cool pictures of you and your friends having fun,  
please send them to Mrs. Walsh at:  mwalsh@helenaschools.org  

 

 

 

 

Please include your name and identify anyone else in the picture with you.   

It also helps if you include a brief summary of where the picture was taken,  
what date and what you were doing.   

Helena High’s web site includes the daily bulletin—which updates daily and 

is a good source of what is happening at HHS.   

To visit this HHS web page please click here. 

HELENA HIGH SCHOOL VIGILANTE YEARBOOK  

mailto:http://helenaschools.org/departments/traffic-education/
mailto:klunnon@helena.k12.mt.usay
https://hhs.helenaschools.org/about/newsletter/daily-bulletin/


One of the many things to think about over the summer is senior pictures.  While we encourage 

you to explore your options during the photo session, there are a few things to act on when it 

comes to submitting your yearbook photo: 

 

Please have your  professional photographer submit your 

senior picture following these instructions: 

1. Photos must be submitted in a digital format by email to 

mwalsh@helenaschools.org.  The digital image must be no 

smaller than 4x6 inches and 300 dpi.  They must be saved as 

lastnamefirstname.  For example, Anna Smith would be Smithanna.  Photos taken on a cell phone 

are NOT high enough resolution and will be denied for print. 

2. Image must be good clarity and detail.  Image should be made from the original digital  

image or negative.  No special effects permitted.   

3. All photos MUST be in color.  No black and white or sepia photos will be accepted. 

4. Scanned images from photographs may not be accepted due to loss of quality in the  

scanning process. 

5. Photos must be a professional looking portrait from the waist up. 

6. No props may be visible, i.e. cars, animal, flags or instruments.  We would rather highlight you on 

the other pages in this manner.  

7. Dress should be appropriate attire; standard school dress is suggested.   

ATTENTION SENIORS AND PARENTS OF SENIORS 

  

Photos that do not adhere to these standards may be cut from the yearbook.  The stu-

dent’s school photo will be substituted if the requirements 

are not met or if we do not receive a photo by the dead-

line.  Also, senior photos will not be returned to the stu-

dents. 

The DEADLINE for submission is OCTOBER 20, 2023. 

Please keep this date in mind and make your appointments 

early.  Photographers also need time to process your pho-

tos before they can be submitted.  If you have any ques-

tions, please contact Ms. Walsh at 324-2310  or at mwalsh@helenaschools.org.   

mailto:hhsyearbook@helena.k12.mt.us?subject=HHS%20Yearbook
mailto:hhsyearbook@helena.k12.mt.us?subject=HHS%20Yearbook


HELENA HIGH SCHOOL 

 

ALL STUDENTS AND 

STAFF WILL HAVE 

THEIR PICTURE TAKEN 

ON SEPTEMBER 13, 

2023 

LIFETOUCH WILL PRO-

VIDE WEB ORDERING 

INFORMATION AS THE 

DATE APPROACHES.  

HELENA HIGH SCHOOL FOOD SERVICE  

 

HOMECOMING 

WEEK 

Homecoming week will 

be the week of September 

25th.  We encourage your 

child to get involved.  The 

football game will be 

played Friday, September 

29th  at 7:00 p.m. at Vigi-

lante Stadium.   

 

Freshmen Supply List 

• 3-4 notebooks – single subject, college-ruled 

• 1 composition notebook 

• Several pencils 

• Black pens 

• 4-5 2-pocket folders 

• Lined loose leaf paper – college-ruled 

• Notecards 

• 2 3-ring binders (1.5”) 

• If financially feasible, a TI-84 + graphing calcu-

lator (some are available for checkout but 

will be used all years of math) 

• Bringing charged district-issued Chromebook 

every day is the expectation 
 

This list is incomplete as each teacher will in-

form students of supplies needed for their spe-

cific class when school begins.   

 

Lunch is served from 12:00 

noon to 12:35 PM 

(Mondays—11:30—12:05 

PM) 

 

Students: 

  Breakfast $2.00 

  Lunch $3.00 

Adults: 

  Breakfast $3.50 

  Lunch $5.00 

 

New applications for the 

School Lunch Program are 

available at the Meal Time 

System for the Food Service 

web page.  Free and Re-

duced Lunch applicants 

must reapply for the new 

school year.  Application on 

line at www.mymealtime.com/

apps  You will need your stu-

dent ID number to apply. 

If you do not reapply the re-

duced fee will be discontin-

ued after October 13th.   

 

STUDENT LOCKERS 

All lockers have school locks on 

them.  Please select a locker 

number, and bring your lock 

(combo or key only—no cable 

locks permitted) to the Attend-

ance Office so it can be placed 

on your locker prior to school 

starting.  This will help alleviate 

the congestion the first weeks 

of school.   

Locker changes will not be made 

unless the student’s schedule 

changes or requested by an ad-

ministrator.   

http://www.mymealtime.com/apps
http://www.mymealtime.com/apps


 

Dual Credit Opportunities 
 
Parents- Students who are 16 or at least a junior are able to take dual credit courses. These courses 
are taught on the HHS Campus by our instructors, but with some additional paperwork, students 
can also earn college credit through Helena College. We will be working to remind students of this 
opportunity at the beginning of the school year, but we would like to make you aware of it as well. 
Please refer to our registration booklet for a list of classes that qualify as dual credit as well as for 
the proficiency requirements. The following link will take you to an online version of our registra-
tion booklet.   http://hhs.helenaschools.org/counseling-and-career-guidance/registration-
materials/  For more information, contact the counseling department at 324-2220.  

 

Stay Connected! 
 
Yep, there’s an app for that! Check out our Helena High app in Google Play or 
the App Store for iPhones. Access phone numbers, calendars, schedules, an-
nouncements and much, much more! There is information for both parents and 
students, so make sure your student knows about it, too! #GoBengals 

 

 

Advanced Placement (AP) Exam Opportunities 
AP courses offer students the opportunity to get a head start on college while in the supportive en-
vironment of a high school classroom. Students can earn college credit or placement by taking the 
AP exam at the end of the school year, while at the same time achieving a higher level of learning. 
These rigorous courses are offered on the Helena High campus. 

If your student will be taking an AP course, and is interested in sitting for an AP exam, registra-
tion will open on Monday, September 11th and will continue through November 1st. Students 
pay approximately $100 to take these exams through College Board. Registration will take place 
through Revtrak starting on September 11th.  Taking an AP exam is optional, but we strongly en-
courage students to consider the opportunity. 

If you have any questions regarding AP Exam registration, please contact Helena High’s AP Coor-
dinator:  Ellaina Staldine  406-324-2224  estaldine@helenaschools.org 

Parents may find more information about the AP program and exams by visiting: https://
parents.collegeboard.org/college-board-programs/advanced-placement-program 

http://hhs.helenaschools.org/counseling-and-career-guidance/registration-materials/
http://hhs.helenaschools.org/counseling-and-career-guidance/registration-materials/
mailto:estaldine@helenaschools.org
https://parents.collegeboard.org/college-board-programs/advanced-placement-program
https://parents.collegeboard.org/college-board-programs/advanced-placement-program


PARKING PERMITS 
http://hhs.helenaschools.org/transportation-and-parking-permits/ 

All parking permits will need to be purchased on-line and then picked up in the Main Of-

fice. All vehicles that students plan to drive/park in the HHS lot must be registered.  To cre-

ate an account, the user name is the initial of your 

first name and your full last name.  The password is 

your student ID #.  Once you are in, you create your 

own password to continue.  If you bought one online 

last year, you just need to reuse the password you 

created.   For cash or check purchases follow the 

same process up to the payment option; print your 

request and take it to the main office for permit avail-

ability.  Payment on-line is the ONLY way to reserve 

a permit.   

The are the days that each class is eligible to make a 

reservation.  Accounts will not be active until the 

specified day.  

Registration Dates: 

Seniors       August 21 

Juniors     August 22 

Sophomores  August 23 

Freshman     August 24 

http://hhs.helenaschools.org/transportation-and-parking-permits/


FALL SPORTS BEGIN AUGUST 11! 
Golf begins August 10! 

 



HHS FALL SPORTS DATES-TRYOUTS 
 

The Activities Calendar and information can be found on the HHS  website 

(hhs.helenaschools.org) 

GOLF   August 9  Players Meeting Bill Roberts Golf Course 6:00 PM 

   August 10 Try-outs at Bill Roberts Golf Course 7:00 AM 

   August 11 Try-outs at Green Meadow Country Club 

   August 12th Parent Meeting 9:00 AM at Green Meadow Country Club 

   Coach Dana Shepherd  720-352-0653  

   http://hhs.helenaschools.org/extracurricular/athletics/golf/ 

 

FOOTBALL  August 11 Sophomores, JV & Varsity at 7:00 a.m. at HHS  

   August 11 Freshman practice at HHS—11:00 a.m. 

   August 11 Freshman practice dates: 

    16, 17, 19, 20, 21, 22, 23, 24.  

    Frosh regular season practices start August 26th  

   August 20 All Parent meeting 10:30 a.m.—HHS 

   August 20 Picture Day—8:00 a.m. 

   Coach Dane Broadhead 324-2350 dbroadhead@helenaschools.org 

   http://hhs.helenaschools.org/extracurricular/athletics/football/ 

 

GIRLS SOCCER August 11 Siebel Fields 6:30 a.m. 

   Coach Hunter Terry  hterry@helenaschools.org 

   http://hhs.helenaschools.org/extracurricular/athletics/lady-soccer/ 

 

BOYS SOCCER August 11 Siebel Fields 8:00-10:00 a.m. and an afternoon training, too. 

   Coach Carl Straub 439-8492 cstraub@helenaschools.org 

   http://hhs.helenaschools.org/extracurricular/athletics/soccer-boys/ 

 

VOLLEYBALL August 11 Attendance is mandatory for BOTH practice days.  Tryouts begin 

   August 11th.  Please see the web site for full schedule.   

   Coach Lindsey Day 324-1200 lday@helenaschools.org  

   http://hhs.helenaschools.org/extracurricular/athletics/volleyball/ 

 

X- COUNTRY August 11 All boys and girls 7:00 a.m. at the HMS parking lot—Vigilante  

   Stadium    

   Coach Boys  Kelley Gilbert 443-4448 or 449-3040 (leave a message)  

   kgilbert76@charter.net  

   http://hhs.helenaschools.org/extracurricular/athletics/cross-country-boys/ 

   Coach Girls  Jesse Zentz  406-422-3039 jzentz@gmail.com   

   http://hhs.helenaschools.org/extracurricular/athletics/cross-country-girls/ 

HELENA HIGH SCHOOL ACTIVITIES 

http://hhs.helenaschools.org/departments/english-department/
mailto:cstraug@helenaschools.org
mailto:lday@helenaschools.org
mailto:k.gilbert@bresnan.net


ALL ATHLETES 

 

The Montana High School Association concussion form must be initialed/signed and returned with 

the physical form before a student may practice for their respective sport.  Please visit the MHSA 

home page, http://www.mhsa.org/ ‘Sports Medicine’ page for more information in regard to the 

concussion statement.  Concussion forms can also be obtained on the HHS web site (https://

hhs.helenaschools.org/extracurricular/athletics/) .   

HELENA HIGH SCHOOL ACTIVITIES CONTINUED 

 

 Participation Fee  - $60 (each sport) 

 Activity Pass $30  

 

 You must have your Sports Physical, Concussion, and  

 Drug and Alcohol forms signed and turned in before you 

 practice for any sport.   

 

Pay online when it’s most convenient for you with a computer or mobile device at   

https://helenaschools.revtrak.net  Save time and be confident that your payment makes 

it where it needs to go. You can pay online with eCheck, debit, or credit cards. 

Sports Participation Fee, Grade 9-12 Activity Pass fee 

Click on “Helena High School” 

Click on “Sports Participation Fee” 

This page allow purchase of both an activity pass and sports participation fee.  Show 

RevTrak receipt at the HHS Main Office to pick up the activity pass. 

Adult Activity Pass, Grade 1-8 Activity Pass 
Click on “Activity Season Pass” (do NOT click on Helena High School) and submit the re-

quired information.  Show RevTrak receipt at the HHS Main Office to pick up the pass.  

http://www.mhsa.org/


 
If you have any questions re-

garding   
immunization documents for 

the start of the 2023-2024 
school year please communi-
cate with our  School Nurse, 

Emily Rodway, at Helena High 
School. 

Questions—contact her at: 

erodway@helenaschools.org 
324-2116 

AFFIDAVIT OF EXEMPTION ON RELI-

GIOUS GROUNDS FROM MONTANA 

SCHOOL IMMUNIZATION LAW AND 

RULES  

In schools K-12, a claim of exemption from immunization re-

quirements on religious grounds must be maintained on the 

Religious Exemption form. The form must be provided to the 

school prior to each school year by the student’s parent/legal 

guardian, unless the student is 18 years of age or older or 

emancipated, the student may claim the exemption. The origi-

nal copy of the religious exemption must be kept by the school 

as part of the student’s school record. If a student has con-

tracted a disease or is exposed to a disease, the student may 

be excluded from school by the local health officer or the state 

department until the excluding authority feels that there is no 

longer a risk of contracting or transmitting that disease. 

Click here for the Affidavit of Exemption on Reli-

gious Grounds from Montana School Immuniza-

tion(s) Law and Rules form.   

ATTENDANCE 

Student attendance is vital.  Students must attend 

classes to be actively involved in the learning pro-

cess.  The attendance office policy is meant to help 

students have successes at school.  Please review 

the attendance policy in the student handbook.  

Feel free to contact the  

Attendance office for any issues.   

ATTENDANCE OFFICE 

(406) 324-2211 

24 Hours a Day—7 Days a Week 

HHSAttendance@helenaschools.org 
https://hhs.helenaschools.org/about/

attendance/ 

Congratulations 

Helena School District Board of Trustees  

 

 

Helena High School Student Representative  

Willa Bishop 

mailto:dsargent@helenaschools.org
https://dphhs.mt.gov/assets/publichealth/Immunization/HES113Schools.pdf


 



 

Parent freshman night 

 August 29 - 6:30 PM 

HHS Theater 



 



 


